
  
Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time – October 7, 2018 

Church  
The Catholic Church of St. Ann is open daily from  
7:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. for prayer and meditation.    

 

Daily Mass 
     Monday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:00 a.m.  
     Tuesday & Thursday: 7:00 p.m. 
     Saturday:  9:00 a.m. 
     First Friday: 7:00 a.m., 9:00 a.m. (only when school is  
                                in session) & 7:00 p.m. 
 

Weekend Mass 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m.  
Sunday: 7:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 5:00 p.m. 

 

Holy Day Mass 
     Vigil: 7:00 p.m. 
     Holy Day: 7:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. (weekdays) 
 

Penance/Reconciliation 
Saturday: 9:30 a.m.-10:00 a.m. & 3:00 p.m.-3:45 p.m. 

       

St. Ann School                     Pre-K - 8th Grade 

Our dedicated and experienced faculty are committed to 
providing a quality education focused on Faith, Family and 
Community.   
Call Sr. Margaret Mary Hanlon in the School Office or 
email her at mhanlon@stannparish.com to register your 
child(ren).  Contact our school at 908-725-7787 to make 
an appointment to tour the school.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Church Calendar 
    Can be found on our website under NEW! Parish  
    Calendar of Events 
 

St. Ann PREP                           1 - 8th Grade 
Monday: 6:15 p.m.-7:30 p.m.   
Thursday: 6:15 p.m.-7:30 p.m. 
Call Sr. Phyllis Vella in the Parish Office or email her at 
pvella@stannparish.com to register your child(ren). 

 

Special Needs PREP             1 - 8th Grade 
Thursday: 6:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m.  
Call Sr. Phyllis Vella in the Parish Office or email  her at 
pvella@stannparish.com to register your child(ren). 

 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
(RCIA) and Adult Confirmation 

Are you or someone you know interested in becoming 
members of the Catholic Church?  Are you a Catholic 
who was baptized but never received the Sacraments 
of Reconciliation, Holy Communion or Confirmation?  
If so, please contact Deacon John Pacifico in the Parish 
Office or Deacon Rick Stevens at 908-910-0309 or 
email him at rstevens@stannparish.com. 

       

Donations by Electronic Giving 
The Catholic Church of St. Ann offers parishioners the 
opportunity to make Online church and school  
contributions!  Log onto www.stannparish.com, scroll 
down, click on give Online with WeShare.  You will be 
connected to a secure site to enter your  information. 
Thank you for your continued support! 
 

Registration 
Any new family or adult 18 and over, who has moved 
into the parish, are invited to stop by the Parish Office 
to complete a new parishioner form. Please notify us of 
any change of address. 
 

  Parish Office Hours 
    Monday-Friday: 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.   

Parish Mission Statement 

Inspired by the Holy Spirit, we, the Catholic Church of St. Ann, embrace all as family and continue Christ's mission by  
exemplifying the love of God and neighbor as stewards of God's gifts to us. 

45 Anderson Street; Raritan, NJ  08869  
Telephone: 908-725-1008 • Fax: 908-707-1915 

Website: www.stannparish.com      
Email: info@stannparish.com             

Facebook: The Catholic Church of St. Ann- Raritan, NJ 

School: 29 Second Avenue; Raritan, NJ 08869 
Telephone: ωπψ-χςυ-χχψχ Ɇ Fax: 908-541-9335 

 Facebook: St. Ann School 
 

Convent:  29 Second Avenue; Raritan, NJ 08869 
Telephone: 908-725-2256 
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Permanent Deacons 
Deacon John Pacifico 
Deacon Roy Rabinowitz 
Deacon Rob Sause 
Deacon Rick Stevens 
 
 

Office Staff 
Mr. Miguel De Jesus, Director of Sacred Music 
Mrs. Christine Esposito, Social Ministry 
Mr. Lou Falconeri, Plant Manager 
Ms. Barbara Russell, Administrative Assistant 

Sacramental Information 
Baptism 

Sundays at 1:30 p.m. (must be scheduled with the Parish  
Office) Instructions for new parents take place on the first 
Saturday of the month at 10:00 a.m.  Please call Mrs. Christine  
Esposito at the Parish Office or email her at cesposi-
to@stannparish.com to make arrangements. 

 

Baptism Godparents 
Must be 18 years old, registered as an adult and be confirmed 
in the Catholic Church.  If you are married, your marriage 
must be recognized by the church. This is especially  
important if you wish to be a Godparent for Baptism.  It takes 
six months of attending Mass to be eligible for this privilege. 

 

Penance/Reconciliation 
We invite you to participate in the Penance & Reconciliation 
at the times specified in the front of this bulletin. 

 

Holy Eucharist 
We invite you to participate in the Holy Eucharist daily at the 
times specified on the front of this bulletin.  If you have not 
had the opportunity to make your Holy Communion, please 
contact the Parish Office.  

 

Confirmation Sponsors 
Must be 18 years old, registered as an adult and be confirmed 
in the Catholic Church.  If you are married, your marriage 
must be recognized by the church. This is especially 
important if you wish to be a Sponsor for Confirmation.  It 
takes six months of attending Mass to be eligible for this  
privilege. 

 

Marriage 
The common policy of marriage requires that arrangements 
with the church be made at least one year before the date of 
marriage and before any social plans are made.  Either the 
Bride or Groom must be a registered parishioner.  If you 
would like to get more information about getting married, 
please contact the Parish Office. 
 
 
 
 

 

Ministry Information 
Ministry to the Poor 

We help those who are experiencing financial difficulties with 
food, clothing, shelter, rent, PSE&G, and water bills.  Please 
call Mrs. Christine Esposito at the Parish Office or email her 
at cesposito@stannparish.com. 
 

Ministry to the Sick/Homebound 
Parishioners who are homebound are visited by our Deacons, 
Religious & Extraordinary Ministers.  If you know of someone 
that is seriously ill or hospitalized, please contact the Parish 
Office. 
 

Ministry to those that are pregnant and/or 
thinking of an abortion 

We are building a culture of Life through prayer and action 
serving our community, state and country.  We pray and 
serve along with the Pregnancy Aid and Information Center, 
helping those in crisis pregnancies and moms in need.  Please 
call at 908-256-8121 (24-hour hotline). 
 

Parish Ministries 
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Altar Servers 
Athletic Association 
Bereavement 
Bible Study 
Card Connections 
Collection Counters 
Columbiettes 
Entertainment Committee 
Extraordinary Ministers 
Family Life 
Festa Committee 
Finance Council 
Food Drive Collection 
Giving Tree 
Holy Name Society 
Home & School Association 
Homebound  
Interfaith Hospitality Network 
Knights of Columbus 
Lazarus  
Liturgy Planning Committee 
Marriage Preparation 
Mass of Anointing 

Music/Choir  
Natural Family Planning 
Parish Health Education 
Parish Providers 
Pastoral Council 
People with Disabilities  
Pro-Life  
Readers 
Religious Education;  
     PREP & Special Needs 
Retrouvaille 
Rosary Altar Society 
Santo Nino 
School Advisory Committee 
Scouts; Boy, Cub & Girl 
Social Action Group 
St. Ann School 
Thanksgiving Food Baskets 
UNICO 
Ushers 
Youth & Jr. Youth Groups 
Young Adult Ministry 

Under the Pastoral Care of the Priests and Brothers 
of the Congregation of the Oratory of St. Philip Neri 

 

V. Rev. Peter R. Cebulka, C.O., Provost 
Rev. Thomas Odorizzi, C.O., Pastor 

todorizzi@stannparish.com 

Community of Religious Teachers of  St. Lucy Filippini 
Sister Margaret Mary Hanlon, MPF, School Principal/Superior 
Sister Dolores Toscano, MPF, Pastoral Associate 
Sister Phyllis Vella, MPF, Director of Religious Education 
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This week, we take a look at two central aspects of           
St. Philip Neriȭs ministry as a priest: the Eucharist and 
Confession.  
 

The celebration of Mass was the center of Philipȭs priestly 
life. He offered Mass every day, and exhorted his           
confreres to do the same. His fervor during Mass is       
well-documented; at times, his trembling would be such 
that he had to rest his elbows on the altar to avoid spilling 
the chalice. He was also observed levitating, his feet     
several inches off the floor. Towards the end of his life, 
the outward effects of his devotion led him to celebrate 
Mass only in private.  
 

Philip encouraged frequent reception of Holy               
Communion, an unusual stance that some at the time 
viewed with suspicion. He also promoted frequent visits 
to the Blessed Sacrament as well as public Adoration. He 
is credited with popularizing the Forty Hours Devotion in 
Rome.  
 

Connected with Philipȭs love for the Eucharist was his  
emphasis on the Sacrament of Reconciliation, not only as 
a remedy for sin and a source of peace, but also as a   
powerful means for growing in holiness of life. He         
encouraged frequent confession, through which it         
becomes ever easier to persevere in conquering vices and 
in developing virtues. Philip backed up his words with 
actions, making it known that he was available for        
confession at practically any time. In a manner similar to 
St. John Vianney and St. Pio of Pietrelcina, Philip would 
spend countless hours hearing confessions. Rather than 
becoming weary, he experienced it as a kind of recreation. 
 

Philipȭs ministry as a confessor was a central piece of his 

very personal approach to the mission of evangelization. 

It is said of Philip that he reconverted Rome to the faith 

one person at a time. As he did this, he gathered young 

people around him, forming the nucleus of the              

community that came to be known as the Oratory. The 

genesis of the Oratory will be the focus of next weekȭs  

article. 

 

Note: This article is the first in a series on St. Philip Neri 

and the Oratory. Please direct any questions or comments 

to Fr. Jeff at jcalia@nboratory.org. 

From the desk of… 
 

Bishop James F. Checchio  
 

October 7, 2018 

The Catholic Church of St. Ann, Raritan, New Jersey 

The Life of St. Philip Neri 

Founder of the Oratory 

Part 3 of 5 
       
 
 
Greetings to you all! I am sorry that I am unable to join you 
in today's Life Chain. Please know that I send my prayers 
and grateful best wishes! 
 
As faith-filled people, we recognize that each person is 
made in the image and likeness of God, and that this fact is 
the source of our inherent dignity and that naturally       
extends to protecting and cherishing every person's life — 
the child in his mother's womb, the troubled teenager, the 
frail elderly, those who live with disabilities or chronic  
illness, and those nearing life's end. Sadly, many in our  
society fail to see the value of each human life. 
 
All issues involving human life are interdependent and so a 
society which destroys human life by abortion under the 
mantle of law unavoidably undermines respect for life in 
all other contexts. Abortion, the direct killing of an           
innocent human being, is always gravely immoral; its     
victims —babies growing in the womb —are the most   
vulnerable and defenseless members of the human family. 
For many women and men, grief and anguish follow an 
abortion experience, which can often last for many years. 
Thankfully, the Church offers hope and healing to those 
who suffer abortion's aftermath through the Project Rachel 
healing ministry. 
 
Today, thousands of people across North America will join 
Life Chains to pray for babies lost to abortion as well as for 
those facing crisis pregnancies. you for your  presence here 
today. Your prayerful public witness is a proclamation that 
human life is a gift from God. You are serving as light in a 
darkened world. 
 
 As we come together in prayer today, may God renew in us 
a love for the beauty and sanctity of the human person at 
all stages and in every condition. Know of my love and 
prayers, as well as my gratitude for what you are doing for 
the Kingdom! 
 
With renewed best wishes, I remain 
 
                                      
Yours in Christ,           
               
Most Reverend James F. Checchio JCD, MBA 
Bishop of Metuchen 
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RESPECT LIFE SUNDAY, OCTOBER 7 

This weekend, Catholics nationwide 
celebrate Respect Life Sunday with 
the theme "Every Life: Cherished, 
Chosen, Sent."  

The essence of our identity is that we 
are created in Godôs image and    
likeness and loved by Him. Nothing 
can diminish the priceless worth of 
any human life. Every person is  
cherished.  

God creates every person for eternal 
union with Himself and continually 
invites us to embrace a loving       
relationship with Him. Every person is 
chosen.  

We are called to be messengers of 
Godôs love, treating one another as 
cherished and chosen by Him. In  
doing so, we help build a culture that 
respects all human life. Every person 
is sent.  

 

Participate in the Postcard 
Campaign 

By simply signing 3 postcards after 
Mass this weekend you can help  
protect babies in the womb at 20 
weeks and beyond. Urge your state 
senator and assembly members to 
pass the Unborn Child Protection Act, 
A1686 / S537 

There is substantial medical evidence 
that babies in the womb feel pain by 
20 weeks or 5 months                   
post-fertilization. There is a statewide 
postcard campaign to urge State 
Senators and Assembly Members to 
support the NJ Pain-Capable Unborn 
Child Protection Act, A1686 / S537.   
By simply signing 3 postcards and 
providing you address after Mass this 
weekend you can help protect babies 
in the womb at 20 weeks and       
beyond. 

Please see parish Respect Life      
representatives at various locations 
after Mass.  

Oppose Assisted Suicide 

Compassion and Choices, a group 
based in Colorado, is determined to 
get Assisted Suicide Legislation 
(A1504) passed in NJ Please call 
your Assembly Members and ask 
them to vote against this bill.  

Life Chain and 4pm Rosary 

Sunday, October 7, 2018  2 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.   Rain or Shine 
Held at various locations throughout the four counties in the Diocese of     
Metuchen. Life Chain is a peaceful and prayerful public witness of pro-life    
individuals standing for 90 minutes praying for our nation and for an end to 
abortion. 
The Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary is normally celebrated on October 7.  
Across the nation the rosary will be prayed this Sunday for greater respect and 
protection of human life, especially babies in the womb of their mothers. Join 
others for a communal Rosary at St. Ann Church at 4pm. 
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The Catholic Church of St. Ann, Raritan, New Jersey 

May God protect the men & women serving  
in our Nation’s Armed Forces.  

 

Pray for the  souls of those who have given their lives in 
service to our country.  

LtCol Michael A. De Cicco; U.S. Army 

Victor Dulay, Jr; U.S. Marine Corps 

PFC Gavin John; U.S. Marine Corps 

LCpl Matthew John; U.S. Marine Corps 

CW4 Michael Lopez, Jr. 

PFC Vincenzo Mattei; U.S. Army 

Maj Michael Morella; U.S. Army 

Sgt Dan Neville; U.S. Marine Corps 

Zack Orecchio; U.S. Navy 

Pvt Tayla Rasmusson; U.S. Marine Corps 

PFC Daniel J. Salvo; U.S. Marine Corps 

Cpl Jonathan Schultes; U.S. Marine Corps 

LtCol Louis P. Simon; U.S. Marine Corps  

PFC Jerome C. Sunga; U.S. Army 

Jack Vara; U.S. Marine Corps  

Sgt Janet Wyka; U.S. Army 

Capt Kaitlyn Zimmitti; U.S. Air Force 

                                             
                                        Sunday 
Gn 2:18-24; Heb 2:9-11; Mk 
10:2-16 or 10:2-12                      
 
              Monday 
Gal 1:6-12; Lk 10:25-37 
 
              Tuesday 
Gal 1:13-24; Lk 10:38-42 

 

            Wednesday 
Gal 2:1-2, 7-14; Lk 11:1-4 
 

             Thursday 
Gal 3:1-5; Lk 11:5-13 
 

               Friday 
Gal 3:7-14; Lk 11:15-26 
 

             Saturday 
Gal 3:22-29; Lk 11:27-28 
 

We ask Godȭs blessing for the strengthening and healing of our 
sick and homebound.   
 

     Please pray for: 

                                                                Helen Brannan, Anna Carra,  
Bruno Cirianni, Frank Cirianni, Michael D’Angelo,  
MaryAnn DeMaio, Fred Delano, Isabelle DiCapua,   

Mary Felice, Ariel Grace Fischer, Frank Forte,  
Cindy Galvacky, Anthony Gambino, Paul Gambino,  

Maria Gasparro, Sara Gendlek,  Monica Herman,  
Doris Kelco, Chris Kelly, Gloria A. Lamaestra,  

Brianna Rose Larson, MaryAnn Mangiaracina,  
Mark Marshall, Edward McNamara, Lori Monaghan,  

Patricia Morelli, Ann Navatto, 
 Joe Pastore, Marie Marini Richardson,  

Angelina Romano, Cosette Ruh, Joseph Sgro,  
Cathy Stinziano, Danny Tibaldi,  

Rose Tozzi,  Ron Wyka, Elizabeth Zimmitti.  
 

All names will remain on the list for 4 weeks, unless otherwise requested. 

 

Altar Candle #1 for Mary Ann Dely 
Requested by John Dely 

 

St. Joseph Lamp for  
Thomas and Irma D’Alessio 

Requested by Harold and Jacqueline DȭAlessio 
 

Altar Flowers for  
Kevin and Jennifer Florczak 

Requested by Mike and Theresa Florczak 

Pray for those who are Sick in our Community 

Pray for those in the Military 

This Week’s Daily Bible Readings  

Mass Intentions 
Monday, October 8  - Columbus Day 
 

9:00 a.m. Thomas and Malinda Scarpone by daughter  
    Deborah 
 

Tuesday, October 9 - St. Denis & Companions/St. John 
Leonardi 

 

Priest Convocation - 7:00 p.m. Communion Service 
 

Wednesday, October 10 
 

Priest Convocation –χȡππ a.m. Communion Service 
 

Thursday, October 11 - St. John XXIII 
 

Priest Convocation  
 

Friday, October 12 
 

7:00 a.m. Janeen Mahajan by St. Annȭs School Home School  
      Association 
 

Saturday, October 13 
 

9:00 a.m. Anna Sturino and Giuseppe Di Bartolo by Emilia 
      Natale 
4:00 p.m. Francesco and Giuseppina DeFina by Mr. and Mrs. 
      Frank DeFina 
 

Sunday, October 14 –Twenty-Eighth Sunday in           
Ordinary Time 

 

7:30 a.m. William Hale by Deacon Rick and Cathy Stevens 
 
10:00 a.m. Fanny Needer by Harwanko Family 
 
12:00 p.m. Giuseppe Greco by Rosina Greco 
5:00 p.m.  People of the Parish 

 

Altar Candles & Sanctuary Lamps 
are burning this week for: 

17th Annual Blue Mass for Law Enforcements 
Wednesday, November 7, 2018, 10:30 a.m.  
Cathedral of St. Francis of Assisi, Metuchen 

Bishop James F. Checchio cordially invites ALL the faithful in 
the diocese to join him at the annual Blue Mass to pray for 
and with police officers and law enforcement personnel 
from the communities and towns from across Middlesex, 
Hunterdon, Somerset and Warren counties. Come to          
represent your parish and town, to support and pray for all 
our dedicated local, county, state and federal law                
enforcement officials and to honor those officers who have 
made the ultimate sacrifice through their service to others. 
For more information, please call: (732) 562-2433 or go to:  
http://diometuchen.org/2018-blue-mass 

How to Report Sexual Abuse 

If you were sexually abused by a member of the clergy or    
anyone representing the Catholic Church, or you know of 
someone who was, you are encouraged to report that abuse 
to law enforcement and/or by contacting the Diocesan   
Response Officer at (908) 930-4558 (24 hours/7 days a 
week). For more information on how to report abuse, 
please visit our diocesan website: 
   https://diometuchen.org/report-a-suspected abuse 

Come Pray for Those Who Serve and Protect 
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 Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time – October 7, 2018 
Parish Events 

Sunday, October 7 –Respect Life Sunday 
2:00 p.m. Life Chain (Route 206 and Somerset Street) 
4:00 p.m. National Rosary - Respect Life (C) 

Monday, October 8 
No School, No PREP, Parish Office Closed 
7:45 p.m. Knights of Columbus Meeting (CMR)  

Tuesday, October 9 
7:30 p.m. Bingo (SC) 
7:30 p.m. Social Ministry Meeting  (PMR) 
 

Wednesday, October 10 
2:30 p.m. School Choir (C) 
6:00 p.m. Choir Practice (C) 
7:00 p.m. Home School Association Meeting (SC) 
7:30 p.m. Pro Life Rosary (CMR) 

Thursday, October 11 
6:15 p.m. PREP (S) 
 

Friday, October 12 
 

Saturday, October 13 
 
 

   [C = Church, CMR = Church Meeting Room, CL = Church Loft,  PMR = Parish   
           Meeting Room,  S = School,  SC = School Cafeteria,  SL=School Library] 

PREP Program  

St. Ann Used Clothing Drive 

Help support our school by donating your used clothing, 
hats, gloves, etc. on Wednesday, October 17, 2018 from 
7:30am-3:00 pm at the St. Ann School Parking Lot.  Place 
items in tall plastic kitchen garbage bags.   Any questions 
please contact: Rosemarie at roed123@yahoo.com. Please 
see the bulletin insert for  additional information.  

Knights of Columbus News and Events 

1) Meeting October 8 - 7:45 pm (CMR) 
2) Please recycle your aluminum cans in our bins     

located  behind the Rectory.  
3)    No Parish Breakfast this month 

Join the Knights: See a member for an Application Form 

Weekly Offering...September 29, 2018 

Total:  $ 11, 970.50 
 

 First Collection:                                                                                                                               $ 7, 331.00 
 Second Collection (Fall Support):                                                    $ 1, 705.00 

   Online Offering:                                                             $  2,751.50 
 Other:                                                                                                                                                                      $     183.00 
                                     

Thank you for your generosity to our parish. 

Experience Godȭs love and mercy and begin the journey of 
healing. Please call the Sister of Life: (866) 575-0075 or 
email: hopeandhealing@sistersoflife.org. For men, call       
Theresa Bonopartis at Lumina: (877) 586-4621 or email: 
Lumina@postabortionhelp.org 

 

October 14, 2018—ρπȡππ a.m. Mass 
              Families for  First Communion (C) 
 

October 21, 2018— 
       12:00 p.m. Mass –Confirmation Candidates and Parents 
        1:00 p.m. (following Mass) Confirmation Candidate  
                                                   Session (SC) 

St. Ann Parish Music Corner 

"Let the little ones come to me" are words Jesus spoke in the 
Gospel today. It is also currently the cry of the music ministry. 
It is unfortunate to say that there were only 3 little ones that 
signed up to be part of the parish Children's Choir. There are 
many that say that they would not join the music ministry 
because they do not have the 'talent.' This view causes much 
harm to not only the Church but to the greater society. Music 
is not a talent but rather a skill that must be developed 
through time and effort. If we do not encourage our young 
ones to participate in music, the art will be lost for all in just a 
few generations. Imagine if all liturgies were devoid of music! 
I encourage you to encourage the little ones to participate 
even if you donȭt think they have the talent. Your parish      
Director of Sacred Music did not have the talent, but was    
encouraged to develop his skills to become what he is today.  

Families Affected by Mental Health Issues 

This Catholic Prayer and Support Group is having sessions 
on Tuesdays, at the Saint John Newmann Pastoral Center, 
146 Metlars Lane, Piscataway, NJ in Conference Room C. To       
reserve a space call (732) 765-6432 or email:                        
catholicswithdisabilities@gmail.com. Elaine Echard,     
President of the Warren County chapter of the National 
Alliance on Mental Illness will serve as facilitator. This 
newly formed  support  group will offer spiritual  support 
and beneficial tips on how to cope with this health issue 
that continues to be misunderstood in our culture.  

Please be aware that four-way stop signs are being     
installed at the intersection of  Anderson Street and   
Second Street.  

Changes on Anderson Street 

Turkey Lurkey Bingo Information 

Have You Suffered An Abortion? 


